
WAC 468-95-250  Meaning of signal indications.  Pursuant to RCW 
46.61.055, amend paragraph 03 in the Standard of MUTCD Section 4D.04, 
item C.1, to read:

Vehicle operators facing a steady circular red signal may, after 
stopping, proceed to make a right turn from a one-way or two-way 
street into a two-way street or into a one-way street carrying traffic 
in the direction of the right turn; or a left turn from a one-way or 
two-way street into a one-way street carrying traffic in the direction 
of the left turn; unless a sign posted by a competent authority pro-
hibits such movement. Vehicle operators planning to make such turns 
shall remain stopped to allow other vehicles lawfully within or ap-
proaching the intersection control area to complete their movements. 
Vehicle operators planning to make such turns shall also remain stop-
ped for pedestrians who are lawfully within the intersection control 
area.

Pursuant to RCW 46.61.055, amend the Standard of MUTCD Section 
4D.04, item C.2, to read:

Vehicle operators facing a steady red arrow indication may, after 
stopping, proceed to make a right turn from a one-way or two-way 
street or into a one-way street carrying traffic in the direction of 
the right turn, or a left turn from a one-way street or two-way street 
into a one-way street carrying traffic in the direction of the left 
turn, unless a sign posted by a competent authority prohibits such 
movement. Vehicle operators planning to make such turns shall remain 
stopped to allow other vehicles lawfully within or approaching the in-
tersection control area to complete their movements. Vehicle operators 
planning to make such turns shall also remain stopped for pedestrians 
who are lawfully within the intersection control area.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 47.36.030. WSR 11-23-101, § 468-95-250, 
filed 11/18/11, effective 12/19/11. Statutory Authority: Chapter 34.05 
RCW and RCW 46.36.030 [RCW 47.36.030]. WSR 05-23-003, § 468-95-250, 
filed 11/3/05, effective 12/4/05. Statutory Authority: Chapter 34.05 
RCW and RCW 47.36.030. WSR 03-06-053, § 468-95-250, filed 2/28/03, ef-
fective 3/31/03.]
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